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The Lee Swim, 
a Cork city-centre open-water swimming race, 
was first held in 1914. 

It was a major event in the sporting calendar 
in the 1920s, 1930s and 1940s. 

Due to deteriorating water quality in the River Lee, the event was moved to Monkstown in the 1950s 
and was last held at that location in 1987.

Following the commissioning 
of the Cork Main Drainage scheme in 2003, 
there was a marked and sustained improvement in water quality. 
Consequently, 
as part of the European CapitalofCulture celebrations, 
the historic and once prestigious Lee Swim 
was re-launched in 2005. 
The Swim was held again in 2006 and 2007, 
and it planned to run it as an annual event. 


It is, in effect, one of the key visible manifestations 
of the Council’s commitment to the environment 
and to water quality 
as is the Rás Mór, 
another water based event which has gone 
from strength to strength 
since its inaugural race in 2005
The event comprises 
a point-to-point swimming race in the River Lee, 
starting in the North Channel, 
immediately upstream of St. Vincent’s Bridge, proceeding downstream to the confluence 
of the North and South Channels, 
and, after a short upstream section in the South Channel, finishing at Clontarf Bridge.
Entries have risen from 110 in 2005 
to over 250 in 2008. 
These numbers are significantly greater 
than were typical in the earlier runnings of the swim, when 40 would have been a high entry, 
and reflect the popularisation of swimming generally and, perhaps, increased interest in leisure activities.
The swim is open to all competent swimmers. 
The minimum age is 12. 
There is no maximum age. 


This year it will have 
five women competing in the 60 to 64 age group 
and three men competing in the 65 to 69 age group. 
One of the men is Fr. Bart Kiely, SJ, 
who is flying in from Rome 
(where he teaches in the Gregorian University). 
Fr. Bart won the Lee Swim in 1958. 
He competed last year as a trial run, 
but has been in training this year to mark the 50th anniversary of his win.
The ‘vision’ for the swim 
is that it be a mass-participation event, 
similar to the Cork City Marathon, for instance, 
and be as inclusive as possible. 


One of the greatest barriers to achieving this vision 
is the matter of insurance. 
This has been removed through the participation of Cork Lions Club, 
which, through Lions Club International, 
has provided insurance cover for the Swim 
since its re-launch in 2005. 
A further aim of the Swim 
is that it acts as a fundraiser for Cork Lions Club. 
Lions Club has nominated another Cork institution, Irish Guide Dogs, 
as the beneficiary of this year’s event.
The Swim is made possible 
by the voluntary inputs of a large number of people: 
principally members of Cork Masters Swimming Club and Cork Lions Club in the lead up to the day.

I congratulate 
the hardy men women and children of Cork 
and further afield and hope the event 
goes from strength to strength

Go raibh Maith agaibh

Cllr Brian Bermingham

Lord Mayor of Cork
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